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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council

RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 22nd February 2017 
at The Chapel Room, South End- 7.30pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr Freeman (Chairman),  Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Sams, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon, Mr Smith 
Members of Public
3
	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Cllr Robinson, Cllr McInulty, Cllr Hallett, Cllr Oakley

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS
All Parish Councillors declared an interest as they were Trustees of the Recreation Ground Charity. Dispensations had been granted by the Clerk for a four year period.


	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 14th December  2016, copies previously distributed, were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Tree Work
4.1.1 Survey of Cherry Tree on small village green
The Clerk would find out when the survey was likely to take place.
4.2 Grounds Maintenance 2017/18 –Meeting with contractor
It was agreed at the time of the discussion regarding the contract award that regular meeting would take place with the successful contractor to avoid any breakdown in communication as had happened in the past. The Chairman would contact Mr Buchan and arrange a meeting before the new contract came into force in April 2017.

	-Clerk 
-Cllr Freeman


	5.
	OPEN FORUM
There were no issues raised.

	

	6.
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received was discussed under agenda items.

	

	7.
	FINANCIAL REPORT
7.1 Financial Report

A report was circulated to members. The Clerk confirmed that the meter for the electricity supply had been read for all of the bills. It was noted that football floodlights and battery charging was adding to the cost.
7.2 Confirmation of Budget 2017/18
Cllr Douglass and Cllr Dixon who were working on a play area rejuvenation project, wanted to know the budget. Cllr Sams confirmed that Councillors agreed to invest in play equipment next financial year. There were ‘pots’ of money available for this purpose and would circulate the approved budget for 2017/18.


	-Cllr Sams

	8.
	UPDATE ON THE ROUSES
8.1 Refurbishment of memorial bench

The bench was now in position and members agreed it looked very good. The Clerk had asked the contractor about a memorial plaque, which was originally on the bench, and he was going to investigate. Cllr Sams would add the bench to the Parish Council Asset Register.
8.2 Future use of The Rouses area
Cllr Sams advised that investigations were underway regarding the installation of a MUGA but he was aware of the requirement that digging was not permitted on the land. The Clerk would forward the paperwork relating to the contamination to Cllr Sams.  In the meantime he would find out the dimension of the holes that needed to be dug from the contractor. This would then be discussed with the County Farms Officers. It was hoped that funding for this equipment would be available through grants.
8.2.1  5 a side Goal Posts
The Chairman would speak to the Grounds Maintenance contractor who had offered to help.
8.2.2 Basketball Net
The installation of the hoop was in hand.
8.2.3 Proposal for an exercise Park

The Clerk had received one response to her newsletter item. This was in support of the proposal. As advised at the last meeting the Chairman had spoken to Personal Trainers in the village who would use the equipment.
8.3 Missing Gate and grass reinforcement
It was agreed that this item be removed from the agenda.

	-Cllr Sams

-Clerk

-Cllr Freeman

	9.
	RECREATION GROUND MAINTENANCE
 9.1 Recreation Area Signs
The Chairman had drilled some holes in the signs and put up some of them on existing signage. It was noted that the signs were purchased for display at the entrances to the village’s open spaces.
9.2 Compacted Soil Under Seating
This was in hand. The Chairman advised that he had some matting which could be put underneath. Cllr Geraghty offered his help.
9.3 Damaged matting on South End entrance
This related to the entrance to the play area where it was very muddy. The Chairman agreed to also deal with this area whilst dealing with the seating.
9.4 Subsidence on South End ground
This was noticeable. The Clerk advised that the cost last time to fill the dip in 2011 was £3800 plus VAT . The work was carried out by contractor Stewart Bullard. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Mr Bullard and ask him to meet with Mr Smith to discuss a quote.
Mr Smith then stated that weedkiller needed to be put down at the end of March. The ground also needed to be rolled. It was advised that both the senior and junior Football Clubs did not finish their season until the end of April. It was agreed that Mr Smith would talk to the Ground Maintenance contractor about the requirements, the timetable and a quotation for approval at the March Parish Council meeting.

	-Cllr Freeman

-Cllr Freeman

-Mr Smith & Clerk


	10. 
	PLAY AREAS

10.1 Weekly Play Area Safety Reports
The reports were being prepared with Cllr Dixon following up any urgent actions. Cllr Dixon advised that she was going to meet with the contractor so that she understood the inspection specification.
10.1.1 Elbourn Way Missing Safety Tile and rope bridge
The Clerk to arrange the order with Playdale.
10.1.2 Replacement Swings

Cllr Dixon and the Clerk had met with a representative from Sovereign Playgrounds A quotation for replacement swings and other equipment had been provided. It was noted that the swings in the South End play area could be refurbished to save costs. Cllr Dixon advised that following her meeting with the Playdale representative she had been told that they already had a dialogue with Cllr Freeman. He agreed to telephone his contact and give the details of Cllr Dixon. She and Cllr Douglass could then collate all the information.
10.2 South End Play Area Proposal
Cllr Douglass suggested that the existing play area fence be moved towards Rivendell House so that the area could accommodate more equipment. She had been in contact with the fencing supplier who advised that a 9ft panel would cost £195, a post £29 and it would be a £120 delivery charge.  She thought that around 9 panels would be needed to extend the area. 

Members were reminded that the Grounds Maintenance Contractor had offered to help modify the fencing to allow the mowers through. The extension to the area might be something that could be arranged at the same time. The Chairman would discuss with the Contractor. After further discussion Members agreed that investigations could commence regarding the extension to the play area providing enough space was left to get the grass cutting machinery onto The Rouses.  

Cllr Dixon and Cllr Douglass would  investigate, and price, additional equipment. Cllr Dixon stated that the most requested item by the village children was a zip wire which was suggested could go on the side of the play area towards Knutsford Road. A disabled access roundabout would also be investigated.
10.2.1 Quotations for Equipment
Cllr Douglass and Cllr Dixon to work  on proposals and obtain quotations for the committee to consider.
10.2.2 Recent Play Structure installation

Following the last complaint about the suitability of the structure the manufacturer had made some modifications. There was still concern over the access steps where it appeared that safety surfacing had been installed over a pile of earth. Cllr Douglass advised that a few people had complained about this and suggested another step be added. The Clerk confirmed that payment for the equipment and installation was being held until Councillors were satisfied.
The Chairman agreed to contact the company, Proludic, again. He would refer them to Cllr Dixon and Cllr Douglass for them to follow up the concern.


	-Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon

-Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon

-Cllr Freeman. Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon

	11.
	PAVILION WORKING PARTY UPDATE

11.1 New Pavilion Working Group Update 
There was no update available. It was believed that before any further work could be carried out the Building Regulations needed to be approved by South Cambridgeshire District Council.
11.2 Pavilion Maintenance

11.2.1 Pavilion Ceiling
Cllr Geraghty reported that work had started on the ceiling but due to a water leak the ceiling hadn’t properly dried out. Once it had then the plastering would be completed.
11.2.2  Quotations for Internal Works

Awaiting completion of the ceiling. Cllr Geraghty offered to get a further quote . The Clerk advised that the three quotes were originally obtained in 2015. The Chairman added that he had sourced some sockets and tubing. 
Cllr Douglass suggested that consideration be given to installing an additional external door from the kitchen when the works took place which would then assist with plans for a future extension . It was advised that the planning application for the Pavilion refurbishment had been approved. A door at this stage would mean going through the planning process again. 


	

	12.
	PARISH PATHS

There was nothing to report.

	

	13.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
There were no issues raised.


	

	14.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 19th April 2017

.
	


The meeting closed at 8.30pm

